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BEGINNING OF REVIEW NOTICE 
Three Certificate of Need Applications 

 
Applicants, Project Descriptions, Estimated Costs:   
Sight Partners, LLC is proposing to establish an ambulatory surgery center with two operating 
rooms at 16010 East Indiana Avenue in Spokane Valley [99216].  Services proposed to be provided 
are: ophthalmology.  There is no capital expenditure associated with this project. 
 
Columbia Surgical Specialists, PS is proposing to establish an ambulatory surgery center with four 
operating rooms at 217 West Cataldo Avenue, in Spokane [99201].  Services proposed to be 
provided are: ENT, colon and rectal surgery, general surgery, plastic surgery, gastroenterology, 
gynecology, maxillofacial, ophthalmology, oral surgery, orthopedics, pain management, pediatric 
dentistry, podiatry, and urology.  There is no capital expenditure associated with this project. 
 
Iron Bridge Surgery Center is proposing to establish an ambulatory surgery with five operating 
rooms at 1401 East Trent Avenue, #100 in Spokane [99202].  Services proposed to be provided 
are: urology.  The estimated capital expenditure associated with this project is $4,380,081. 
 
Public Hearing:  No public hearing will be held unless requested.  To request a hearing, the 
request must be in writing and include the name, address, and signature of the person making the 
request.  Deadline for requesting a public hearing is Wednesday, March 16, 2022.  Faxed requests 
are not accepted. 
 
If a public hearing is scheduled, the hearing notice will be published in the  Spokesman Review 
at least 15 days before the date of hearing. 
 
Public Comment Period:   If no public hearing is held, written comments must be received by 
the Certificate of Need Program on or before Tuesday, April 5, 2022.  Send the public hearing 
request or written comments to: 
 

e-mail:  fslcon@doh.wa.gov e-mail: karen.nidermayer@doh.wa.gov 
 
Anticipated Decision Date: June 3, 2022 
 
If you have any questions or would like additional information, please call the Certificate of Need 
Program at (360) 236-2955.  For additional information or details, log into our website:  
www.doh.wa.gov/cn 
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